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The new high school woodshop is close to completed, with only a few smaller items
that are being finished up. Once everything is completed there will be a walk-through
punch list to ensure that everything in working properly. Schmolk mechanical will be
training on the operation of the dust collector unit and any other mechanical operated
equipment installed. Everything from the old shop has been moved over to the new
woodshop and it will take time to go organize everything, get it set up and any new
storage built.

In the old woodshop we removed all the old dust collector unit and pipping and the
majority of all the 220v drops and any other electrical that will not be needed.
Preparation to making this location the new weight room, we have ordered new
rubber weight room flooring, and it should be arriving in a few weeks.

The new high school dishwasher should be getting shipped with in the next week or
two. It is a big thanks to Jackie for spearheading this to get the best deal and a small
rebait for the district.

Sports transportation for the past few weeks kept us busy, bussing high school
basketball teams to and from IFA the weekend of the 18% of January and bussing
teams to and from the IFA for the Craig high School Cultural Tournament, 234
through 25 of January. The 7% through the 9% of February we bussed teams for the
middle school hosted wrestling tournament and the Skagway basketball team that
same weekend. The 14 of February we dropped off a van at Island Air for an
incoming Itinerant and picked up the van from Is. Air on the 24%. The 19t and the
22" we bussed Haines basketball team to and from the IFA. The morning of the 215t
we dropped off a van at the IFA for the returning ACDC team.

For a few weeks most of our time throughout the district was spent pushing snow,
shoveling snow and spreading ice melt.

The middle school fuel tank is on a keep full list with Petro marine. We ran out of
fuel on the Monday morning the 10" and Petro Marine came right out and filled the
tank. We were scheduled for refuel on the 13, but with that cold snap the boilers
were running more keeping up with the demands for heat.

We worked on the staff housing electrical replacing a GFI in the kitchen and two
20amp breakers.

Our students will be compassionate, resilient, self-sufficient, engaged members of their community.
CCSD will establish a community of learning that empowers the whole child to embrace life-long learning and a growth mindset.



On the buses we changed out the internal transmission filter along with
transmission fluid. Greased the chassis and breaks. Next month we are performing
our quarterly bus inspections.

[ have been working on a tentative FY 25/26 budget, working of the board approved
amount that was approved for this school year.

The Head Start building had a few pipes freeze during the few weeks of freezing
weather. The pipes were thawed and nothing, thankfully was broke.

When time allows the maintenance department has been working on teacher
maintenance requests and any other maintenance needs as they come up.

Please feel free to reach out to me if you have any concerns or questions.

Daniel Nelson
Maintenance Director



